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The City of New York

Manhattan Community Board 8

Environment and Sanitation Committee Meeting

Thursday, July 15, 2010

Hunter College School of Social Work
129 E. 79th St, Room #1010
6:30 pm

Board Members Present: Dave Kleckner, Mike Auerbach, Committee Members Absent: Debbie Teitelbaum, Roy Carlin, Jonathan Horn
Number of Attendees: 8 
The meeting was called to order at 6:35pm
NYS Draft Solid Waste Management Plan (SWMP) and Draft Generic Environmental Impact Statement (GEIS)
Dave Kleckner provided an overview of the Draft 10-Year NY State SWMP/GEIS, following a summary of the 1987 SWMP that is to be updated by the new SWMP.

Much was accomplished in NYS subsequent to the issuance of the 1987 SWMP.  The many unlined landfills throughout NYS closed, with only lined landfills now operating in NYS.  Local governments throughout the State instituted mandatory recycling laws, including LL19 of 1989 in NYC.  NYS Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) produced and disseminated a broad array of educational materials to promote waste prevention and recycling.  DEC and Empire State Development funded local government, non-profit, and private-sector waste prevention and recycling including through funds made available by the Environmental Quality Bond Act and the Environmental Protection Fund.  Recycling rates have increased dramatically throughout NYS.

Nevertheless, much more remains to be accomplished.  The Draft SWMP includes emphasis on stakeholder responsibility, whereby the industries that profit from the sale of products and packaging that contribute to the waste stream would become responsible for recycling or disposal of designated items, either directly or by financing local programs.  Pay as You Throw (PAYT) programs would be instituted by locales throughout NYS whereby residents would be charged for the amount of waste they discard, thereby receiving an economic incentive to reduce waste.  DEC staffing would be increased, and funding would be provided for expanded outreach and education.  Legislative options would be pursued.  Climate impacts of materials management would be minimized.  And many more proactive initiatives would be explored and put in place.
The SWMP was discussed by those in attendance at the meeting, including by Tony Ard of Gracie Point Community Council, and Jane Swanson who is Chief of Staff for NYC Council Member Jessica Lappin.  It was noted that the plan has laudable aspirations, but the practicality of implementation is less clear.  In the plan, there is reference to revising the Part 360 regulations that pertain to solid waste management stations, including additional operational conditions for protecting neighboring areas, but there are no details on how any such revisions may specifically apply to transfer stations including the proposed E. 91st St Marine Transfer Station.  Tony Ard would like to see consideration given to waste combustion, and to kitchen sink food waste disposers that would divert putrescible waste from trash to instead be treated and processed by the City’s wastewater treatment plants.  It also was noted that Council Member Lappin’s legislation that has expanded public space recycling will advance the goals of the plan by raising public awareness and providing convenient recycling locations.
Sanitation Garage Update
Subsequent to the meeting, DCAS followed up on its verbal statement made the prior month that CB8 would receive a written response to the CB8 Env & Sanitation and Full Bd resolution of March 17, 2010 calling for leasing out the space occupied by the former/demolished DSNY garage located at the FDR between E. 73rd and E. 74th Streets while the reconstruction remains unfunded.

Barry Gendelman, Assistant Commissioner, Bureau of Property Management & Leasing for DCAS Division of Real Estate Services provided correspondence to the CB8 Board Office, dated July 16, 2010 (see attached).  
DCAS intends to include the westerly portion of the site (map attached) for inclusion at their next public offering (auction) on Sept 2, 2010, and will include restrictions to ensure that uses are compatible with the surrounding neighborhood.  CB8 Env & San Committee Member Michael Auerbach has been in touch with Assistant Commissioner Gendelman’s Office, in cooperation with Council Member Lappin, in advocating for consideration of allowing a portion of the property to be used for community gardens.

Meeting adjourned at ~7:30pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Dave Kleckner and Debbie Teitelbaum
Co-chairs Environment and Sanitation Committee
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